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As a lifelong Oregonian, we have always seen Portland International Raceway as 

more than just a track—it’s a cornerstone of the community.  From Wednesday night 

drags and cruises to NASCAR races and the magical Christmas lights drive-thru, PIR 

brings people together in a way few places can. 

 

For car enthusiasts like myself, PIR isn’t just about racing—it’s about passion, 

connection, and having a safe, controlled space to push the limits of our vehicles. 

Reducing the motorsports aspect of this facility would take away a vital piece of 

Portland’s culture and history, impacting not just racers but the entire community that 

gathers here.    

 

I urge you to reconsider the decision to ban leaded race fuels at PIR and take a 

closer look at all factors involved. This track means so much to so many, and its full 

potential should be preserved for generations to come.   Let's keep racing on the 

tracks and not on the streets.    

 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 


